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This concluded the business portion of the
meeting and President Gordon called upon Art
Jones to introduce our speaker, Mr. Larry Beasley.

Larry opened by stating Vancouver has
been experiencing a major transition very likely
driven by international attention sparked by Expo
B6. He said his work in Vancouver's Planning
Department during this period, centers around two
objectives:

generations. A key example will be the City owned
80 acres - the southeast portion of the False Creek
"Flats." Air quality, green buildings, walking/cycling
facilities and public transit will be key features of
this innovative idea.

To summarize, our future city will have a
revitalized core and self-sustaining neighbourhoods,
linked together by public transit and each featuring
environmental preservation controls and amenities
offering great life quality for all
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position as we vie for industry and
well-educated populace.

Larry stressed that to have a progressive

economy we must attract wealthy citizens with

innovative ideas. We are not a "head office" city but

rather a "management centre" for the Province's
natural resources and an "idea centre” for the hi-
tech, leisure and service sectors. The City guides
development during this transformation. For
example, it oversees the downtown core being
changed from a "work only" area to one that offers
living accommaodation and all the amenities
associated with relaxation and enjoyment.
Downtown residents, now numbering 80,000, are
expected to reach 110,000. Mare children live
downtown than in Point Gray.
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Our Presidents' Luncheon at the Point Grey Golf and
Country Club was a Probus Club success judging from
the great number of you who came up to me after the
meeting and indicated how much they had enjoyed the
event. We had a record turnout with 177 people
served at lunch plus a few who could not stay to eat.

The warm fellowship before the meeting was
followed by an excellent presentation by Larry
Beasley, Vancouver's renowned City Planner. Over
lunch | was pleased on behalf of the Club to recognize
and thank all of the Past Presidents of the Probus Club
Vancouver. All seven were in attendance.

All of the Past Presidents and the entire
Management Committee whole heartily agreed that the
Probus Club Vancouver should recognize and thank
Doug Lambert for his unfailing dedicated service to our
Club. On behalf of the Club, Tom McCusker
presented Doug with a well deserved Honorary Life
Membership and gave us a few highlights of Doug's
engineering career and of his service to the community
in many different areas.

The Probus Club Vancouver is indebted to
Doug in many ways. As Chairman of the House
Committee he sets up our meetings and arranges for
our welcome coffee. The office of the Probus Club
Vancouver is in reality the office

Other recipients of
Honourary Life
Membership include our
first President Fred
Cotton and Brice
MacDougall our first
Speakers Chairman
who in those early years
brought us a program of
outstanding speakers.
On behalf of all members, | was pleased to

have the opportunity to recognize these pioneer
leaders of our Club at our Past President’s Luncheon.
Gordon Thom
President

NOTICES

Member Services Desk: Ted Daem
Cash Desk: Ken Warner, Bob Barnbrook

FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK:
E-MAIL - At the January Presidents' luncheon, it was

announced that plans were underway to send the
Newsletter by e-mail to those having this facility. Over
60% of our members have an e-mail address, so this
project would save $2.000 to $3,000 in postage,

of Doug Lambert. It is Doug who

answers our phone, opens our PRESIDEN F THE

mail, handles it or directs it to the
appropriate person. Doug is
always involved in the stuffing
and mailing of our monthly
newsletter. If Probus needs
something done it is often Doug
who does it before anyone else
thinks about it. The Probus Club
\ancouver appreciates what
Doug does so quietly and
effectively.

Doug is only the third
person the Club has honoured.

Fromt row; Pidge McBride, Gordon Thom, Tom hMceCusker
Back Row: Norm Weitzel, Rov Williams, Don Farquhar, Fred Cotton, John Hopkins




Also, it would save countless hours spent folding
newsletters and stuffing envelopes. On a show of hands,
the proposal received an enthusiastic reception!

VANCOUVER WEB SITE - Our luncheon speaker, Larry
Beasley spoke about the incredible transition that has
taken place in Vancouver over the last 25 years. You can
view the changes that have occurred in eight separate

panoramas on your computer at the following web site:
www.city. Vancouver bc.ca/commsves/fade/fade htm

PROBUS WALKING TOUR
Probus Tour of Hycroft/Shaughnessy with our tour
guide John Atkin, Tuesday, April 19/05, 10.00 AM -
2.00 PM. This is a warm invitation to have

partners/wives join us for this special event. Watch for
further details re pricing and registration in the March
Newsletter. Contact Chris Lee, 604-926-1022 for
further information.

PROBUS GOLF TOURNAMENT
Mark your calendar for the 9th Annual
Probus Golf Tournament to be held on
Monday, April 25th, 2005. This is an
event you should not miss regardless of
your handicap! The day includes golf,
great fellowship and a superb dinner at
the University Golf Club. Contact Bill
Kennedy (604)731-4244 or Don Newman
(604)263-5740 for additional information

VALENTINE'S DAY LUNCHEON

This year's Valentine's Luncheon will be
held at the Point Grey Golf and Country
Club at noon on 11th February. For

those who wish to attend and have not
yet submitted your application (the application form was
included in last month's newsletter) please do so, or
telephone the office as soon as possible. The cost will be
$33.00 per head ($66.00 per couple). Drinks will be
available for those who wish to purchase them.

February Guest Speaker
Wallace Gilby Craig_
Retired Provincial Court Judge - Vancouver—

Criminal Division
Our guest was born in Fraserview, then a village-like
suburb of Vancouver . As a child of the Depression he
learned to make do with simple pleasures and value
the neighbourly quality of ordinary people. Between
1937 and 1954 he was educated in Vancouver at Sir
James Douglas Elementary School, John Oliver High
School and the University of British Columbia Law
School.

From 1955 to 1975 Wally practiced law in
downtown Vancouver until he was appointed to the
Bench as a Provincial Court Judge, Vancouver
Criminal Division in the Downtown Eastside, a position
he held until retirement in 2001. Since then he has
become a self-proclaimed contrarian and writer. His
recent book, Short Pants to Striped Trousers, The Life
and Times of a Judge in Skid Road Vancouver, is

available in local book stores. He currently writes a ™~
column, Judicial Gadfly, in the North Shore News.

With reference to his book lan Mulgrew of the
Vancouver Sun wrote "Craig thinks Vancouver's future
is in jeopardy because too many judges have gone

soft on crime and too many politicians have gone soft
in the head"! In his book Craig goes on to claim "there
is no real sense of law and order, leaving our city on
the brink of being a world-class drug capital, a place
where property crime is rampant and perpetrators of
violence receive only notional punishment”. While on
the Bench at 222 Main Street our speaker developed
the reputation for being tough in respect to violent
crime and would never coddle a man who beat up his
girlfriend or wife..

Craig has a great love for his city of birth, which
he considers the most beautiful city in the world! He
refuses to give up and encourages all of us to stanc®  ~
and do all things possible to reverse the direction of —
our slide towards lawlessness and anarchy! We look
forward to Judge Wallace Gilby Craig's challenging
presentation.



